October 11th, 1923. Miss May E. Thorp, Alexandra School, 160 Sauguinet Street, Montreal. Dear Madam:-The Principal has asked me to reply to your letter of the 6th of October regarding the obtaining of tickets for Mr. Lloyd George's address. Unfortunately, your letter, which was only despatched on Saturday, did not reach him until noon on Monday, by which time all the tickets had been distributed. In any case, the only tickets distributed here were those allotted to McGill University, which were a limited number. All the general allotment was made by the Central Committee and no other tickets were available to the Principal for distribution. Yours faithfully, Wilfrid Bovey.